
                        

 

RECALL Subject : Seat Belt may be Difficult to Unlatch/FMVSS 209  

Report Receipt Date: DEC 19, 2013  
NHTSA Campaign Number: 13V630000  
Component(s): SEAT BELTS  
Potential Number of Units Affected: 2,357  

                  Vehicle                         MakeModel                Model Year(s) 

 IC BUS                           AE                          2014 

 IC BUS                           BE                          2014 

 IC BUS                           CE                          2014-2015 

 IC BUS                           RE                          2014 

Manufacturer: Navistar, Inc. 

SUMMARY: 

Navistar, Inc. is recalling certain model year 2014 IC Bus AE, BE and RE and model year 2014-2015 IC Bus CE school 
buses manufactured August 08, 2013, through November 14, 2013 and equipped with IMMI-brand L9 seat belt buckles. 
When the button is pressed to release the seat belt, the latch plate can become partially engaged with the buckle, making 
the seat belt difficult to unlatch. Thus, these vehicles fail to conform to the requirements of Federal Motor Vehicle Safety 
Standard (FMVSS) No. 209, "Seat Belt Assemblies." 

CONSEQUENCE: 

If the latch plate remains partially engaged after the button is pressed, egress from the vehicle could be hindered, resulting 
in an increased risk of injury in the event of an accident or emergency. 

REMEDY: 

Navistar will notify owners, and dealers will inspect and replace the seat belt buckles, as necessary, free of charge. 

 

 

 
 

http://www-odi.nhtsa.dot.gov/owners/SearchResults?refurl=email&searchType=ID&targetCategory=R&searchCriteria.nhtsa_ids=13V630

